To: University Athletics Board
From: Bob Jacobsen, Faculty Athletic Representative
Subject: Report for May 2013 Meeting

Since the last meeting, we have requested two hardship and no medical waivers
from the Pac-12. This is insignificantly below the historical rate. All of the cases are
well documented and are the kinds of things that normally arise. We expect these
will be granted at the Pac-12 meeting next week. All waiver requests to the prior
meeting were granted.

The process for handling reports of secondary rule violations is changing. The
NCAA is developing an online system for directly submitting secondary violation
reports to them instead of the Pac-12. Report submission has stopped pending
availability of this system. We currently have three reports awaiting submission.
This is insignificantly below the historical rate. All of the cases are inadvertent, and
we do not expect them to be considered problematic by the NCAA. The case
resolutions from the prior cycle were accepted by the NCAA.

Other than the cases discussed in the prior paragraph, there are no active
compliance actions with the Pac-12 or NCAA.



